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Salisbury Pathways Committee 

Eighty-Eighth Meeting 
 
Date and Time: Monday, April 8, 2024, at 5:30 p.m.  
Location: Hybrid meeting:  
Present: Chris Williams, Gerry Stanton, Pat Hackett, Kathy Trahan, Natalia Smirnova. 
 

Minutes: 
Call to order – 5:31 p.m. 
 
1. Approval of the minutes from the March 25, 2024, meeting. 

 
Minutes approved unanimously. 
 

2. TRIP application: letter to abutters, grant update.  

• Curtis got the DOT certification letter. (Attached) 
 

• White Hart – conversation with John, General Manager, and Gerry and Pat. Gerry and Pat 
communicated the current plan for Rt 41 North and our willingness to work together. 
However, the current approved grant stands for the sidewalk on the Ambulance side of Rt. 
41 going North with a crossing before the Cemetery.  

 

• Letter to Abutters on Rt 44 – “Connector” section – Kathy and Gerry presented the draft. 
Some edits were made.  
The final draft is attached.  
Chris will show Curtis and obtain the names and addresses of Abutters.  

 
3. DEEP Recreational Trails Grant application: update. 

Our application was accepted by DOT. The award decision is expected in May.  
 

4. Citizens comments – no citizens present.  
 

5. New Business – no new business.  
 
 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:05 p.m. 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Natalia V. Smirnova, Secretary, on April 14, 2024. 

 









In January of this year, Governor Lamont announced that the Town of Salisbury had been awarded one 

of ten TRIP Grants from the Connecticut Department of Transportation (DOT). These grants, provided 

through the Transportation Rural Improvement Program (TRIP), are designed to support rural 

municipalities throughout the state. In its 2023 application, the Town of Salisbury requested funds 

earmarked for the construction of various pathways leading to downtown Salisbury. A priority of the 

Pathways Committee is the completion of the sidewalk connecting the existing sidewalk from the 

Scoville Library to the Vincent Preserve along route 41/44 with the sidewalk from Lincoln City Road 

to Brook Street completed last fall. 

 

The Salisbury Pathways Committee is sending this letter to inform you that, once the necessary permits 

and final engineering and design documents are received,  work will begin on this connecting section. 

Since 2017, the Committee has worked diligently with community members, CT State DOT, Town 

Selectmen, and the engineering firm of Lenard Engineering, now a division of Haley Ward,  to fulfill 

all grant requirements for feasibility and design. All of the proposed improvements will be constructed 

within the state-owned or town-owned right-of-way; therefore, the acquisition of private property will 

not be required. Temporary rights to grade or reconstruct driveways to meet ADA standards may be 

required and will be coordinated with property owners during the project’s final design phase.  

 

As Governor Lamont shared in his announcement of this grant:   

“Small towns across Connecticut support families and play a vital role in growing the 

agriculture, tourism, and manufacturing sectors. We’re providing state grants to help ensure 

these smaller communities remain safe and connected for future generations.” 

Preliminary design plans for your viewing can be downloaded from the town's website:  
www.salisburyct.us/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Salisbury-Pathways-Minutes-for-May-8-2023-with-

attachments.pdf  
Persons with limited internet access may request project information be mailed.  

Thank you. 

 Salisbury Pathway Committee Members  

 Pat Hackett, Natalia Smirnova, Gerald Stanton, Kathy Trahan, and Christian Williams 

 

Comments, recommendations, and questions can be sent to the following:  

Town Hall,  
P.O. Box 548  

27 Main Street  
Salisbury, CT 06068  

email: townhall@salisburyct.us 
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